
 

Lexington Early Childhood Newsletter 
 

Contact Information 
Tina Townsend -Principal ​ttownsend@lexington.k12.mo.us 
Anita Register-Administrative Assistant 259-2192  ​aregister@lexington.k12.mo.us 
Danielle Werle ​dwerle@lexington.k12.mo.us 
Kristen Goetz ​kgoetz@lexington.k12.mo.us 
Megan Simnitt ​msimnitt@lexington.k12.mo.us 
Chelsea Huffman- PAT ​chuffman@lexington.k12.mo.us 

 

Learning Genie is a free app in which each ECC classroom uses for daily communication 
between school and home.  Please be sure to check your child’s backpack on the first day 
of school to find the information you need for sign up.  We look forward to sharing many 
wonderful experiences with our families through Learning Genie!  
 

Important Information 
Arrival and Dismissal-​ ​Arrival and dismissal will only take place located in the back of our 
building​.  To enter the car line, we ask families to drive around to the back of the building by 
entering the line at the Chinese Restaurant and then exiting by what used to be Save A Lot. 
Morning car line will begin at 7:50 for all day and half day morning classes. Morning class will dismiss 
at 10:45.  Arrival of the afternoon class will begin at 12:00. Car line dismissal for all day and 
afternoon classes will begin at 2:55.  At arrival, families are asked to remain in their car as an ECC 
staff member will unbuckle your child and help them enter the rear door to their classroom.  At 
dismissal, an ECC staff member will walk your child to the car and buckle them. We are asking 
families to not enter the car rider line until it is time so that we can easily dismiss bus students as well. 
Due to our COVID-19 restrictions, ​families are not allowed to exit their vehicle or enter the building 
at any time​.  If you arrive late or need to pick up your child early, please call Anita 259-2192 and 
she or another ECC staff member will meet you at your vehicle in the rear parking lot.   
Items needed- 

● Your child will need a change of clothes in a Ziploc bag, labeled with your child’s name, in 
case of accidents or spills. This would include socks, pants/shorts, shirts, and underwear.  All 
clothes will be stored in the class.  All dirty clothes will come home in your child’s backpack 
and we ask that you replace them with clean clothes the following day. 

● Full day students will need to bring a blanket daily (small enough to fit in their backpack). 
In the meantime…​ ​We encourage families to drive around the back of the building and 
discuss new school routines with your child.  

 
 

Virtual Learning​- If virtual learning occurs, we will utilize an ECC Google Classroom 
that will provide students with learning opportunities created by the ECC teachers. 
Students, with the help of family members, will be expected to log on daily to 
participate in virtual learning experiences.  Additional information will be shared in 
the event that we implement virtual learning.  

Virtual Open House links​:  
Werle ​https://drive.google.com/file/d/12v6SzTLjgUjt63icY2Mrim-IoyZgpQuO/view?usp=sharing 
Goetz​ ​https://drive.google.com/file/d/1y-DEvlsS43FCXnkXc9LcG7QCZTLfCdjB/view?usp=sharing 
Simnitt ​https://drive.google.com/file/d/1L3HMXbXorESQUplKVyoZWAykoYVV9nPU/view?usp=sharing 
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